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Procurement Systems Review

The Federal Transit Administration (FTA) recently notified MTA that the FY 2010 Procurement Systems Review (PSR) has been satisfactorily closed out. This culminates a ten month period of preparation, review and comments, draft and final comments on findings, procedural refinements, staff training and corrective action validation involving the Procurement and Materials Management staff.

The FTA periodically reviews their grantees for compliance with Federal Procurement guidelines. Satisfactory compliance is a condition of receiving future Federal assistance. Sixty areas of compliance, as applicable, are reviewed. MTA has been reviewed four times since the mid 1990's merger. These reviews have highlighted a steady and dramatic improvement (from nineteen deficiencies in 2001 to five deficiencies in 2010).

The FTA neither assigns adjectival grades nor compares its transit properties as a result of this review. However, it is clear from professional forums and contacts that MTA's recent review is significantly better than its peer transit properties, experienced over the last few years, throughout the United States.
Report on How Weather-Related Incidents Affects Rail Service

Los Angeles Times reporter Ron Lin wrote a recap on recent rain-related incidents on our Rail service, particularly the Gold Line. Staff noted passengers are encouraged to allow extra travel time to New Year’s festivities to account for large crowds and unstable weather conditions. Staff provided reporter with a list of park and ride lots (and online links at metro.net) at several locations along the Gold Line and all rail lines. Passengers are encouraged to take the Gold Line to avoid diminished availability of rain-damaged sections of special event parking in the City of Pasadena. A report is expected to run this afternoon in the Los Angeles Times local news blog, L.A. Now
http://latimesblogs.latimes.com/lanow/
Metro Media Event with Tournament of Roses Queen and Court
Los Angeles County Supervisor and Metro Board Member Mike Antonovich joined Los Angeles City Council Member Jan Perry and community members in welcoming the 2011 Pasadena Tournament of Roses Queen and Court to the Little Tokyo Metro Gold Line Station this morning to promote Metro Rail service for New Year’s festivities in Pasadena. Media accompanied the queen and court on a short train ride to Mariachi Plaza Station and back. See news release.  We will be providing all-night service New Years Eve on all Metro Rail lines and Metro Orange Line to enable parade goers throughout L.A. County to easily travel to and from Pasadena.  Free rides on Metro Bus and Rail lines will be in effect from 9:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. Despite morning rains, several news outlets covered the event, including KABC 7, a pool camera for several TV stations, Rafu Shimp, Sing Tao Newspapers, Metro Networks and others. Stories are expected to run today and tomorrow.



	

	








